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Cherry Hill OKs law on panel choices
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With a 6-1 vote, the township council approved Monday new standards for how to advertise and fill volunteer slots on the township's 10 committees, commissions and boards.
Council President Steve Polansky cast the dissenting vote.
The measure, known as the open-appointments ordinance, was advocated by the Cherry Hill Reform Committee. Supporters collected more than 2,000 resident signatures to push the legislation.
Among its stipulations, the measure requires that the township maintain a detailed public register of appointed positions, including the expiration date of each appointee's term. Two Reform Committee members immediately offered Monday night to volunteer their own time for the township.
Mayor Bernie Platt had voiced skepticism about the proposal and warned that it could create more paperwork and expenses, just as the township tries to control spending.
But in an apparent reversal, Platt said Monday he agreed that "we can absorb the first-time costs to enact this ordinance and enhance our current appointment process."
Neither he nor council members said how much the ordinance could cost the township. Robert Shinn, a Reform Committee co-chairman, said a similar measure in Edison Township has brought that municipality only nominal expenses.
"It was never the intent of the Cherry Hill reform group to cost the township extra money," said Joyce Alexander Walker, a Reform Committee supporter.
Rather, said Bob Esposito, the group wanted the township to spread more awareness about the availability of volunteer positions and improve resident involvement. Shinn charged earlier that an "inside baseball"-style process has dirtied the appointment process -- an accusation that Platt denied.
The commissions, committees and boards serve a variety of functions, holding sway over zoning variances and development projects, among other tasks.
Platt appoints and the council ratifies membership on each body. Until now, the process had used an open-enrollment-style procedure. Any resident, at any time, can submit credentials for general consideration, a point that the township has long advertised in newsletters and on its Web site.
Under the new procedures, the township will be required to inform applicants when positions they're interested in are open and when they're filled. Applications must be considered public records, and the municipal clerk is now required to maintain an updated list of all vacancies.
Platt said the revised approached "is not much different from the process that we already have in place." And John Amato, the council vice president, said he wasn't sure that the changes were necessary.
After all, he said, the township has for years "begged" people to serve.
Had the council not voted to enact the measure, it would have gone before voters as a referendum in the Nov. 4 general election.
Polansky, the council president, said he had no quarrel with the principles behind the new ordinance. His worry is with the fiscal impact, he said.
"It just seemed to me that while the intent was noble, given the difficulty we have bringing in volunteers, the cost was not justified," Polansky said.
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